MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held September 21, 2020 via Zoom
Registered:

Chief Lentini


Chief Landry

Chief Judge

Chief Sorrows
Chief Hart


Chief Choate

Chief Breen

Chief Slaman
Deputy Miller


Chief Stowers
Chief Nelson

Chief Dutcher
Chief Whalen

Chief Parenti

Chief Fillebrown
Chief Ward


Chief Johannes

Deputy Colby
Chief Robie

Chief Purcell
Michael Torosian




Absent:

Chief Cassidy

Chief Daige

Chief Vuona

Chief Achilles
Chief Young


Chief McPherson

Meeting called to order at 09:06
Reports 
Treasurer -   Chairman Landry presented the August Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the August Treasurer’s report as read.

Report Discussions

Chief Slaman informed the membership that interviews are being set up for the 6 candidates for the dive team, which leaves quite a few openings still remaining. The team had one activation during a Wellesley-Natick incident.
Chief Parenti reminded everyone that 2 new pages have been added to the district website,  massfiredistrict14.org , one for job postings and one for training.  Please forward him either pdfs or links to any information you would like added to these pages.

Chief Choate will look into the district hosting a hybrid Fire Officer I and/or Fire Prevention/Code Enforcement classes that are available.

Chief Purcell informed the membership that the boat would be awarded soon and wanted to know about the registration address and insurance.  After a short discussion it was agreed that all district asset registrations should be standardized and that the Coordinator would contact the insurance company.

Chief Landry reported the following from the September 16th FCAM meeting: 

· Regarding school openings, if you come across any fire drill resistance, contact the Fire Marshal’s office, and make sure you get good documentation.  There are a list of advisories available on the DFS website for reference
· PAT sites opening up the last week of October / first week of November.
· Reminder that this year’s Professional Development Conference is cancelled.
· Cares money can be used for OEMS recertification.

· Bridgewater land transfer has gone thru.
· Police reform bill is on hold.

· There has been an uptick in explosives and pipe bombs.

· They are working on the base code for NFPA, and hoping to have the2021 code out in the spring.

Old Business - None
New Business

Chief Sorrows advised the membership that Carlisle has a new radio system.   Brian Roberts has all their information, but feel free to reach out to Chief Sorrows if you want it.

Chairman Landry confirmed that everyone was still comfortable with the procedures in place for station coverage.

The new EMP Grant information has been sent out.

Meeting adjourned at 09:22

Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
